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Course Description:  In-depth study of English Literature and language (a mainly analytical/historical approach) centers upon instruction, individual research and group discussions.  Using Modern Language Association (MLA) style, students incorporate the techniques of research into expository essays and master the parts of the research writing correlated with literature.  Students will also begin the search for a personal voice in memoir, personal essay, journal and fiction writing.  Supplementary readings and advanced vocabulary are an integral part of the course.  
Objectives:

1.  Students will be able to understand the influence of geographical, historical, and cultural factors on literary development in Britain. 

2.  Students will become acquainted with a variety of different forms of British literature, from the Anglo-Saxon period up to modern and contemporary literature.

3.  Students will be able understand more fully the characteristics of various literary genres; including poetry, drama, and prose.

4.  Students will be able to demonstrate the origins, growth, and structure of the English language.

5.  Students will distinguish between literal and figurative uses of the English language.

6.  Students will be able to develop and improve their writing skills through the use of the writing process.

7.  Students will learn to respect the words they choose and contemplate how far they can go.

8.  Students will be able to develop personal vocabulary through the use of vocabulary building exercises.

9.  Students will apply speaking skills to class discussions and formal presentations.

Grading Policy: The quarter grades are derived from a simple average of all points accrued throughout the course of the marking period.  Any student who fails to makeup work, reschedule missed tests or submit work from the day of an absence will not be given credit for those assignments. 
Assignments:  All assignments will be announced at the end of class as well as be written on the board AND posted on the parent portal.  It is the student’s responsibility to record the assignment and complete by the due date. Assignments are to be completed according to the formats presented to you.  Evaluations of these assignments will be based on standards laid out prior to the assignment, or in accordance with the district and state-approved rubrics.
Textbook:  England in Literature:  America Reads, Classic Edition:  Copyright 1991
1.  Literature (will be taken from the following textbook units)


a. The Anglo-Saxons


e. The Romantics


b. The Medieval Period


f.  The Victorians


c. The Renaissance


g. New Directions (Modern)


d. The Age of Reason


d. The Twentieth Century 

Along with these historical units, there are specific novels read throughout the year.  These include but are not limited to Angela’s Ashes, Animal Farm, and Lord of the Flies.

2.  There will be assorted quizzes, announced and unannounced, performance tasks, and unit tests within each unit.

3.  Homework will be assigned as necessary.  Homework will not consist of “busy” work.  Often homework may consist of nothing more than a reading assignment accompanied by a purpose statement.  The value of each homework assignment will be determined based on what is required for that assignment.  Failure to turn in a complete homework assignment on-time will result in a zero.  Special circumstances will be discussed.
4.  A notebook shall be used to record class notes, literary definitions, and any important observations the students make.  A separate notebook will serve as a journal to foster creative assignments, experiment with different writing styles, answer essay questions, act as an open canvas for a first draft writing or simply record observations in the student’s life.  Journal entries will always be treated as public forum.  Currently too much is shared with the world without much thought beforehand, this daily journal exercise will help students hone their writing skills as well as develop a sense of discretion as to what should be shared with the masses. Everything written in it is for the class to hear, so none of the writings will be treated as private property.  Though students may be asked to share their words, teachers will probably not be reading these journals cover to cover over the course of the year, but they will evaluate the writings based on the author’s best chosen works.
5.  Research assignments will be given throughout the year.  The ability to evaluate and utilize resources, such as the internet or the public library, is crucial from this point on in your education.  At times information will be needed from the public library system.  You are requested to obtain a library card if you do not have one at this time.  Research projects will be mainly independent.  You may have to visit the library on your own time to complete these research assignments.

6.  Cheating on an assessment or plagiarism on a writing assignment will result in an automatic failure for the assignment.  As per school policy, any incidents of academic dishonesty will be reported to the principal’s office.

7.  All writing assignments must be handed in following MLA format, unless otherwise noted.  Deadlines will be clearly posted along with submission guidelines. Penalties for late papers are as follows: 25% off for one day late and 50% off for two days late.  Any assignments received more than two days past the due date will receive a ZERO.

8.  There will be a midterm and final examination.  A student may be exempt from the final provided he or she has earned a 90 percent or better in all four marking periods and on the midterm, or has a 93% final grade. 

9.  Honors English 12 is a required course.  Any student who does not pass will not graduate.

Rules of the House

· The classroom environment will be food friendly as long as students respect that environment.  Place the food in the mouth; dispose of any trash in the can.  If the classroom is left in an untidy manner, then food will no longer be allowed.

· You are expected to treat me & the other members of the class with respect and courtesy and to receive the same in return. If you wish to speak to the class or ask a question, raise your hand. Humor is appreciated but not at the expense of someone’s feelings.


These are considered unreasonable behavior choices and will involve the consequence of disciplinary referral, detention and/or parental contact:

· Unexcused lateness to class

· Rudeness/insubordination

· Side discussions

· Foul language

· Writing notes/writing on desks

· Doing other homework during English class

· Cheating/plagiarism 

· If you need to be excused for a trip to the restroom or water fountain, you may do so at any time. Feel free to get up and

go without asking for my permission. But please, do not abuse this privilege. Fill out your pass book for me to sign, and remember to use the sign out sheet located at the front of the room.  Write your name neatly and keep the sign out area tidy.  And don’t take a 20 minute tour of the building.  

· Take responsibility for your actions.  Say you’re sorry if you make a mistake and handle the consequences with integrity.

· Be careful with your words—it is of utmost importance to me that every student feels welcome and safe every single time   they step into this classroom.  

· Be positive.  Be happy. You’re in English class.  Hooray!

· There will be assigned seating throughout the year.  You are expected to be in your assigned seat at the start of class unless instructed otherwise by the teacher.

· All issued textbooks are to be covered and treated with care and respect.  Students are not to vandalize school property.

· Phones, Ipods, MP3 players and all other electronic devices should be put away for class unless otherwise instructed by the teacher.  Items in question will be confiscated if they are detected and/or disrupt class.

